
REGULAR MEETING OF THE MILTON TOWNSHIP BOARD 

April 16, 2024 

The Regular Meeting for the Milton Township Board was held in the Board Room of the Milton 

Town Hall, 1492 N. Main Street, Wheaton Illinois, on Tuesday, April 16, 2024. 

Board Members Present: Supervisor John Manino, Clerk Yadav "Nick" Nathwani, Trustees Jeff 

Castle, Drew Ellis, Joe Soto, and Dan Milinko. Guest signed in: Deborah Ness, Mike Flynn, Chick 

Hamm, Cecilia Hamm, Chuck Smith, Larry Pitts, Grace Daiegel, Cammi Daigel, and Jim Devitt. 

The Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Manino at 6:30 P,M. Mike Harvey led the 

Pledge of Allegiance. A quorum was present and due notice of the Meeting had been posted in 

compliance with the Open Meetings Act. 

Trustee Castle, seconded by Trustee Soto, to approve the Agenda, as presented. On voice vote, 

all those present voted aye. The motion passed. 

Trustee Ellis moved, seconded by Trustee Milinko to approve the Minutes from the March 12, 

2024, Regular Meetings, and the Special Meeting from March 27, 2024. On a voice vote, all 

those present voted aye. The motion passed. 

Having concluded the audit of the Township bills in the earlier segment of the meeting, Trustee 

Soto moved, seconded by Trustee Ellis that the bills be approved after been audited be paid 

and charged to the proper accounts, and certificates of accounts be filed by the Clerk fo( 

inspection by the citizens of the Township. Following discussion, on a roll call vote: Trustee 

Castle, Ellis, Milinko, Soto, and Chairman Monino. The motion passed. 

Public Comment 

A. Deborah Ness - Concerned that the agenda wasn't posted and also expressed concern

of litigation the township was engaged in. She wanted to know what it cost the

taxpayers to settle this lawsuit.

B. Mike Flynn - Mr. Flynn thanked the Township Board for their service and mentioned

that he was disappointed in the Advisory Question placed on the Ballot during the Town

Meeting. The question was submitted by Thomas Konkol. 24 of the 17 individuals that

signed for the question were at the Town Meeting. Mr. Flynn continued to read off the

names ofthe 17 individuals.

C. Chuck Ham-· commented that the Advisory Question placed on the ballot at the annual

Town Meeting. The County already provides these services for the community.
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